

August 13, 2007

VIA EMAIL

Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Attention: Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Review of the Order Rescinding Union's Blanket Storage Order

EB-2007-0679

On July 4, 2007 Union Gas wrote the Board requesting that the Board re-establish the equivalent terms of the E.B.O.166 Blanket Storage Order for storage contracts between Union and its infranchise customers. On July 20, 2007, the Board issued Procedural Order No. 1 in this matter. In that order, the Board advised that it would be reviewing its order rescinding Union Gas' Blanket Storage Order, and Intervenors wishing to make submissions on the issue were given until August 3, 2007 to file written submissions with the Board.

Only two Intervenors have filed submissions. Counsel for the City of Kitchener filed a letter, dated July 27, 2007, advising that Kitchener was not affected by the application and therefore had no submissions. Counsel for the Industrial Gas Users Association (IGUA) filed a letter, dated August 7, 2007, supporting the reinstatement of the Blanket Storage Order for in-franchise customers as requested by Union.

Union's reasons for requesting the re-instatement of a Blanket Storage Order to allow the Union to enter into storage contracts with in-franchise customers for volumes up to 2 Bcf for contract terms not exceeding 17 months without the prior approval of the Board are set out in Union's letter on July 4, 2007. Since no one has objected to the order requested, Union has nothing further to add to its submissions, and Union respectfully requests that the Board proceed with the review of its order rescinding Union's Blanket Storage Order.

Yours truly,

[original signed by Joanne Clark for]

Mike Packer Director, Regulatory Affairs